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HOST PLANTS
The weevil has not been found on wild plants in Florida. In

California (1) it was found breeding on wild nightshade. A
careful examination of the fruit of the nightshade (Solarnum
gracile) near the fields in the Bradenton area failed to show
any infested berries and no adult weevils were taken from such
plants by sweeping with an insect net. A large number of buds
of eggplants on which the adults were feeding were examined
but only two were found infested. Females which were produc-
ing eggs were placed in cages with fruit and buds of the wild
nightshade and buds of eggplant. They remained feeding on
these for several days but deposited no eggs. When returned
to pepper they resumed egg laying.

The appearance of the weevil in three widely separated fields
the spring after the cleanup would indicate that they had car-
ried over on a wild host or on eggplants or that a few isolated
pepper plants may have been missed. However, the host plants
must have been very few or very unfavorable for these fields
were only lightly infested and no weevils were found in other
fields of the region.

CONTROL

Since there were so few infestations during the period of
study and since none were found near the experimental lab-
oratory, it was not considered advisable to infest the plants
there for experimental work. The field in which the weevils
were found was yielding a large quantity of hot peppers and
the owner was quite anxious to save the crop, therefore co-
operative work with him was carried on. On the day that they
were found, May 4, 1936, the infested area was carefully in-
spected and all drops picked up. This was continued twice a
week after this date. On May 6 the infested area and a margin
beyond it were dusted with undiluted calcium arsenate. This
same area was given two more dustings with this material and
then dusted thereafter with a mixture of 50% calcium arsenate


